
Foothills Music Teachers Association     Monthly Meeting     January 15, 2020 

Carrie Christensen, President, opened the meeting at 9:30 AM, at the Rockley Music Center.   Without 

objection, Kathy Hammer NCTM was elected secretary pro tem. 

 

Minutes from the November meeting were approved with corrections. 

Treasurer’s report: Checking Balance - $4,154.41; Savings Balance - $16,758.11.            

 Donations from Holiday Benefit Recitals - $1,285.05 – which goes into the Scholarship Fund. 

 Samuel Meyer has received a $1,000 scholarship. 

 

VP Programs, Davina Perret, students of any level for the February Master Class. 

VP Membership, Robin Braun, noted there are two new members – Kari Stjernholm and Dr. Aaron 

Stampfl (CCU) 

Achievement Day co-chairs, April Larsen and Laura Trefethen, reported 168 students, 16 teachers and 8 

volunteers participated. 

Holiday Benefit Recital, Kathy Hammer led discussion about venues for 2020.  No decision was made. 

Hospitality – Arlyce Black and Kari Stjernholm were thanked for today’s goodies. 

 

Winterfest, Jan. 25th, will have two recitals, 29 students, 13 teachers and two evaluators-Susan Cable 

and Christelle Menth. 

 

Nominating Committee was elected:  Thomas Hoops, Chair; April Larsen, Diane Weiland. 

 

Meeting adjourned, 10:15 AM 

Kathy Hammer NCTM, Secretary pro tem 


